
College Center -U Building Power Disruption 

May 17, 2022 

The Campus Community, 

This morning, a high voltage electrical switch burned out causing power loss to some 
HVAC equipment in College Center -U building. Our Electricians secured the electrical 
supply to prevent equipment damage. We are scheduling to replace the faulty 
equipment tonight at 6:00 p.m. To safely conduct this new installation, all power must be 
turned off to College Center -U Building only, for the duration of the repair. All other 
campus buildings will have power as normal. We anticipate all power restored and all 
other equipment operational to College Center -U Building by 1:00 a.m. 

I.T. is requesting all computers, copiers and printers be powered off by 5:30 p.m. Staff 
connecting remotely to their computers in College Center -U Building will not have 
access during the electrical repair. Staff can still access email via Web and VDI, but not 
their desktops in their offices. I.T. will make rounds to restore remote access 
Wednesday morning. 

Thank you for your cooperation. Further updates will follow.  

FYI Areas Affected by Power Shutdown 

 U Cafeteria Services -Panda House 

 U Elevator A and B 

 U101 Follett/Bookstore 

 U112 -Staff Lounge 

 U113 -COVID-19 Testing 

 U118 Culinary Arts 

 U201 -Financial Aid 

 U212 

 U218 Men’s Resource Center 

 U219/U220 -Multi Purpose Rooms 

 U226 Events Management 
 U227 Radio Station 

 U228 Events Management 
 I.T. U-Bldg. Computer Equipment  

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.  

Thank you. 

Ed Rios 

Vice President for Finance and Administration 


